[image: image1.png]



JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION

LEGISLATIVE TRACKING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
September 18, 2015
12:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street

Attendance: Committee Member Greg Radlinski (Chair), Ralph Hodges, Danny Ferreira, Charlie Kleeman
Also: Jeff Clements, City Council Research; Jessica Baker – Mayor’s Office
See attached attendance sheet for additional attendees.

The meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. by Chairman Radlinski and the group reviewed the following bills:
2015-620 (Equestrian Center operating agreement): Jeff Clements explained the history of the Equestrian Center and the operating agreement with the private entity.
2015-622 (reappropriating $1,234,335 from the Drainage System Rehab account to 4 drainage projects): Commissioner Kleeman questioned the City’s definition of “capital” and whether it applies to these rehabilitation projects, not new additions to the City’s capital assets. Chairman Radlinski indicated that he will talk to Public Works Department Operations Director John Pappas about the process for prioritizing drainage projects.
2015-623 (tree maintenance) Jeff Clements explains the two tree mitigation funds and the use of one of the funds for tree maintenance purposes. This bill allocates additional funding for maintenance purposes up to the 25% maximum allowable by ordinance.
2015-631 (allocation of Loblolly wetlands mitigation funds to 14 Council district funds for park improvements): Commissioner Ferreira questioned if this is this the best way to spend the money, equal allocations to each district Council member rather than by the Parks and Recreation Department based on a comprehensive survey and ranking of needs citywide.
Motion (Radlinski): the TRUE Commission requests that City Council postpone consideration of this bill and evaluate use by ranked need citywide rather than by equal allocations to each district – approved 4-0.

2015-662 (Lonnie Wurn boat ramp repair and replacement): Commissioner Hodges was curious about whether this project was considered in the Florida Inland Navigational District (FIND) grant process and why it was not on the agenda of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission for their consideration. Mr. Hodges will contact Tera Meeks of the Parks and Recreation Department and Waterways Commission Chairman John Crescimbeni about getting this item on the Waterways agenda.
Commissioner Ferreira discussed 2015-396 (expanding the Jacksonville International Airport CRA to include the Thomas Creek Parcel) and questioned whether the expansion is being proposed to specifically benefit the owner of the parcel by making the property eligible to receive CRA tax increment funding to pay for the cost of needed infrastructure improvements. Chairman Radlinski wondered how the AICUZ zone might impact on the proposed use of the property. Mr. Radlinski requested staff to invite representatives of the Planning Department, Office of Economic Development, the Jacksonville Airport Authority and JIA CRA board to attend a committee meeting next Friday at noon to discuss this bill.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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